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GALA CELEBRATION WEEKEND 

 

AGENDA FOR KITCHEN 8 ANNUAL MEETING 
Saturday, April 22, 2017 

9:00 a.m. GATHER AND REGISTER 
 

9:30 a.m. KITCHEN 8 BUSINESS MEETING: 
  President’s Welcome President Norma (Decker) Hoagland 
  Introduction of Board Members 
  Vote on Slate of Officers 
  Vote on Bylaws 
  Introduction of Alumnae Chairs Miller Hall Alumnae Chairs Lauryn Baker & Mary Juno 
    Watkins Hall Alumnae Chairs Amy Zheng &  
     Mariana Vasquez Sanchez  
  State of the Halls Watkins Hall President Molly Kaup  
    Miller Hall President Katie Hrenchir 
 

10:00 a.m. EVENT PROGRAM: Miller Memories to Celebrate 80 Years!  
  Vice President Elizabeth (Ervin) Boman & Annual Meeting Co-chair Pat (Jolly) Putnam 

• Miller Campus Coordinator Judy (Johnson) Niebaum 
• Bonnie Viner, Rita Crews and Kay Wible 
• EMWMS Advisory Board Chair Alica Thomas 
• Secretary Paula (Hopkins) Wrigley 

  
11:00 a.m. BRUNCH AND ELIZABETH TRIVIA GAME 
 

11:45 a.m. ELIZABETH MILLER WATKINS MEMORIAL SCHOLARSHIP AWARDS PROGRAM: 
  Announcement of EMW Memorial Scholarship Recipients 
  Selection Committee Co-Chairs Susan (Harshaw) Kissinger & Valentine Baumann 
 

MILLER’S 80TH BIRTHDAY CELEBRATION WEEKEND EVENTS 
Saturday, April 22, 2017 

2:30 p.m. LEGACY IN STONE: TOUR OF LAWRENCE MEMORIAL HOSPITAL, Elizabeth’s gift  
 to the City of Lawrence. Park at Arkansas Street side of hospital, Meeting Room A 
 

5:00 - 6:30 p.m.  CHAMPAGNE AND SWEETS RECEPTION: Honoring Miller’s 80th Anniversary!   
 Watkins Museum, 1047 Massachusetts St. 

 

Sunday, April 23, 2017 
2:00 - 4:00 p.m. WATKINS AND MILLER ALUMNAE TEAS at the Scholarship Halls 
 

4:00 p.m. HONORING ELIZABETH at Oak Hill Cemetery, 1605 Oak Hill Ave. 

80 th 



E LIZABETH MILLER WATKINS was born 
in 1861 in New Paris, Ohio, daughter of 

a Civil War doctor. When Elizabeth was 11, 
her family moved to Lawrence where she 
enrolled in the KU Prep School. Sadly, after 
only 2 years, she was forced to drop out 
and help support her family. Elizabeth 
would later turn her own unfulfilled dream 
of an education into a legacy for genera-
tions of women to come.  
 
At 15 she began work at the J B Watkins 
Land and Mortgage Co. She and JB were 
married in 1909. They had no children of 
their own and after JB’s death in 1921, she 
turned her attention to the plans of giving 

she and JB had made. With a $75,000 dona-
tion in 1925, Watkins Hall opened in 1926, 
the first scholarship hall in America. Building 
on that success, Miller Hall opened in 1937. 
Mrs. Watkins also created and gave a trust to 
provide for the maintenance and upkeep of 
both halls, which is still active today. 
 

J ANICE GARTRELL lived in Watkins 
Scholarship Hall from 1939-1942. She 

was known as “Giggles” and “Garter” to her 
friends at Watkins. She enjoyed her room-
mates, taking pictures and she excelled aca-
demically. She had 
an outstanding ca-
reer in the oil busi-
ness and loved to 
travel. After her 
passing in March of 
2009, the EMWMSF 
received the funds 
of the Janice Gar-
trell Charitable Re-
mainder Trust, enabling KITCHEN 8 to award 
generous scholarships to deserving young 
KU women. Janice Gartrell was truly a wom-
an who embodied Mrs. Watkins’ legacy.  
 

We want to say a big “thank you” to our 
hard working Elizabeth Miller Watkins  

Memorial Scholarship Selection  
Committee Members. 

To honor the generous legacy of Mrs. Watkins, past residents of  
Watkins and Miller Halls, through KITCHEN 8, established the  

Elizabeth Miller Watkins Memorial Scholarship Fund in 1998. The Fund that 
began with a few hundred dollars will this year award $76,000 in  

scholarships. We would like to thank all who have donated. It is amazing 
how one woman’s vision can impact so many women’s lives. 

HER LEGACY: Our Inspiration 



ASHLEY FARROW 
Cave Creek, Arizona 

 

Ashley will be a junior in 
her third year of a five year 
program in Architecture/
Architectural Engineering.  
Realizing there would be no 
money for college and in-
spired by her mother who 
worked multiple jobs to 
support the family, Ashley determined she 
could work as hard for her education.  In addi-
tion to her course work, she is a Resident As-
sistant for thirty girls, represents her studio in 
the school of architecture student council, and 
with her team will build a fun outdoor space for 
a girls home in Lawrence. She shared, “My pas-
sion for architecture and the environment 
drives me to always want to learn more. My 
education will help me reach my goal to create 
sustainable buildings that will help our planet.  

BRENDA SARMIENTO 
Kansas City, Kansas 

 

Brenda will be a freshman 
majoring in pre-medicine. 
She is a first-generation col-
lege student and shared, 
“Like Mrs. Watkins I also 
believe that all women 
should receive a good and 
strong education. It’s always 
been my dream to attend The University of Kan-
sas. I value my education so much because it 
helps me connect with the people I see every day, 
at my job and around the world on the internet.” 
Brenda is currently taking a Certified Nurse Assis-
tant course so that she can get a start on her ca-
reer goal of becoming a Pediatric nurse. In addi-
tion to taking leadership roles in her high school’s 
National Honor Society, 20/20 Leadership and 
Student Council, she plays varsity soccer. 

2017-2018 ELIZABETH MILLER WATKINS  
MEMORIAL SCHOLARSHIP AWARD RECIPIENTS 

 
“Elizabeth Miller Watkins Scholars are the cream of the crop. They have participated in endless 

hours of volunteer work, in addition to their scholastic achievement and their outside  
employment. They are the epitome of what Mrs. Watkins envisioned for the scholarship halls.” 

 

-ALICA THOMAS 
2016-2017 Elizabeth Miller Watkins Memorial  

Scholarship Advisory Board Chair 



MARIYA MCGILLIVARY 
Lawrence, Kansas 

 

Mariya, a first generation 
college student, will be 
completing her final year in 
a five year Mechanical En-
gineering program. She 
shared that she was the 
only girl on her middle 
school football team and 
she was a starting player. She went on to say 
that “she used the criticism from school staff 
to strive to work harder. I think Mrs. Watkins 
would have grinned from that one.”  As a Young 
Life volunteer leader, Mariya has served at life 
changing work weeks and summer camps and 
next year she will share a house with four other 
Young Life friends. She wrote in her applica-
tion, “I strive to contagiously spread love and 
joy, be a motivation for others, and a role model 
for my brother.” 

MELISSA O’NEAL 
Lawrence, Kansas 

 

Melissa, a first generation 
college student, will be a 
senior majoring in Commu-
nity Health Education. An 
active volunteer, she is certi-
fied to coach several sports 
in the Douglas County Spe-
cial Olympics, works with 
elementary school students to improve their read-
ing skills and promote fitness and movement, and 
helps children on the autism spectrum learn water 
safety and swimming skills through the Sensory 
Supported Aquatics program at the University of 
Kansas Medical Center. She started an organiza-
tion on the KU campus called, Hawks with Hawk-
lets. As a parent herself, she hopes that this club 
“will provide an environment that will help support 
parents who are going back to college.” 

MARISSA MORENO 
Kansas City, Kansas 

 

Marissa, a first generation 
college student, will be a 
freshman studying civil 
engineering.  Marissa has 
volunteered at Vacation 
Bible School every year 
since fifth grade; she 
babysits for a young girl 
with spinabifida, sings in her high school choir, 
and cantors at several parishes in the Kansas 
City area. She shared in her application: 
“Education has been my rock throughout my 
life. School is my safe place and it makes me 
feel amazing.  In academia, I am not some mis-
understood girl in an unideal situation.  Educa-
tion is how I am going to change my life.” She 
also wrote:  “Elizabeth Miller Watkins realized 
that helping young girls like myself was a way 
to change the world.”  

EDAN BELIHU 
Shawnee, Kansas 

 

Edan, a first generation 
college student, will be a 
freshman studying biology 
and psychology. During 
high school, she has been 
active in health related pro-
grams and has served in 
leadership roles for Dream 
Team. Edan grew up in Ethiopia and at the age of 
eleven, after a long separation, she was able to 
join her father in the United States. She acknowl-
edged the blessings of her dad and great teach-
ers who supported her through the challenges of 
navigating a new culture and a new language. 
Edan shared, “No matter how difficult my path 
has been I never gave up, and I aspired to dream 
higher than I thought I could reach. Mrs. Watkins 
is the type of person who never gave up.” 



SOFIA DE LA O 
Bel Aire, Kansas  

 

Sofia is in her fifth year of a 
five year program in chemi-
cal engineering with a pre-
medicine concentration. So-
fia shared, “Elizabeth Miller 
Watkins and her legacy have 
made an impact on my life 
since the day I moved into 
Douthart Scholarship Hall. Her generosity and 
novel vision for creating a housing arrangement 
that enables women, like me, to live cooperatively 
and cut expenses led to the formation of the 
scholarship hall community that welcomed me 
with open arms and inspired me to become an 
active student on campus.” Sofia’s service experi-
ences working with children from the Boys and 
Girls Club “developed into a desire to become a 
Resident Assistant and serve as a mentor for 
younger KU students.”  

SOPHIA SANCHEZ 
Derby, Kansas 

 

Sophia, a first generation 
college student, will be a 
junior majoring in psycholo-
gy on a pre-med track. So-
phia excelled in high school 
and her parents were fully 
supportive of higher educa-
tion. However, she felt un-
prepared and without guidance for all the op-
tions and decisions involved in going to college. 
She shared that “it was all very new to me and 
my parents” who had emigrated from Mexico. In 
the end, I’m very happy that I decided on KU and 
someday I hope that I can provide guidance to 
someone who needs it.” Sophia volunteers with 
hospice care and was recently involved in a KU 
research lab studying ways to improve the effi-
cacy of group therapy for people struggling with 
substance abuse.   

NOOSHIN SHAHLARI 
Leawood, Kansas  

 

Nooshin will be a junior 
majoring in Chemical Engi-
neering. Nooshin has been 
involved in several research 
projects at KU; designing a 
new eye drop for chronic 
dry eye, improving produc-
tion of spinal implants, and 
Rhodiola rosea. While in high school, she found-
ed Smart Smiles in Kansas City, MO, an organi-
zation “aimed at enriching the lives of kids in 
orphanage homes by tutoring them in major 
subjects, and just spending time with them 
while they are facing a rough time in their lives.” 
Nooshin shared, “Mrs. Watkins reminds me of 
my grandmother. Although my grandmother 
never attended college she passed on many 
lessons, like working hard and having a growth 
mindset through challenges.” 

NHI BUI 
Olathe, Kansas  

 

Nhi, a first generation col-
lege student, will be in her 
fourth year of the 5 year 
Doctor of Pharmacy pro-
gram. Nhi was called upon 
to communicate, translate, 
and support her parents as 
her mother dealt with a life-
threatening medical condition. She wrote in her 
application, “Going through this process guided 
me towards the field of medicine, and ultimately 
led to my decision to pursue a career in pharma-
cy. I want to be out in the field and work with 
poor communities. I hope to make a significant 
impact in my community.” Nhi volunteers at 
Watkins Health Center as a navigator. Nhi’s ex-
perience last year living at Margaret Amini 
Scholarship Hall gave her a “new perspective on 
how women can empower each other.”  



ADELAIDA MENDOZA 
Holcomb, Kansas 

 

SECOND YEAR RECIPIENT: 
Next academic year, Ade-
laida will be a junior contin-
uing to work towards a ma-
jor in English. She shared, 
“As of this semester, I am 
going to begin my LSAT 
Prep Course! It is definitely 
one of the first steps towards my chosen career. 
As soon as the course ends, I will be headed to 
Europe to a month long excursion called the Brit-
ish Summer Institute! This faculty-led trip will 
count towards Adelaida’s English degree. Ade-
laida just became a HUG co-coordinator for the 
KU Center for Community Outreach and she ex-
pressed her gratitude for the opportunity “to 
begin giving back to Lawrence.” 

2017-2018 EMWMS  
RENEWAL RECIPIENTS 

BAILEY RENDZIA 
DeSoto, Kansas 

 

FOURTH YEAR RECIPIENT: 
Next academic year Bailey, 
a first generation college 
student, will be a senior 
continuing her studies in 
the School of Engineering. 
In her renewal application, 
she shared that she “will 
also be pursuing an internship with Johnson 
County Public Works & Infrastructure during 
this school year to learn more about field work 
in civil engineering. Bailey shared that as a Civil 
Engineer, she “will be able to work on projects 
that benefit my community and come up with 
innovative solutions to problems people face 
throughout the world.” 

ALLYSSA DEJARNETTE 
Lee’s Summit, Missouri 

 

SECOND YEAR RECIPIENT: 
Allyssa will be a senior with a 
major in Elementary Educa-
tion. She shared, “This year 
my academic plans have 
shifted moderately. I realized 
that I have a passion for 
working with individuals with 
special needs. I volunteered for two sessions at 
Camp Encourage, a specialized camp for kiddos 
elementary aged through high school aged on the 
autistic spectrum. I absolutely loved it. Now, I am 
involved in the Transition to Post Secondary Edu-
cation Program at KU which allows students with 
developmental disabilities to pursue degrees. I am 
less involved in music, as a result, but I believe 
that I am following the path to pursue my dreams.” 
Allyssa will enter practicum placements in the Fall 
and student teach in the Spring. 

CECILIA VILLANUEVA 
Hutchinson, Kansas 

 

THIRD YEAR RECIPIENT: Next 
academic year Cecilia, a 
first generation college 
student, will be a senior 
majoring in Microbiology. 
She shared, “My plans for 
the upcoming school year 
are to successfully com-
plete my last year of undergraduate at KU and 
graduate in the Spring of 2018. I plan to contin-
ue to live in Miller Scholarship Hall and be 
heavily involved in the running of this home by 
continuing to be a part of the executive board. I 
also plan to continue my undergraduate re-
search, which I have had the wonderful oppor-
tunity to really drip my foot into this year, in-
cluding the opportunity to present my research 
at a conference.” 



DESTINY SHELTON 
Stafford, Kansas 

 

THIRD YEAR RECIPIENT: Des-
tiny, a first generation col-
lege student, will be gradu-
ating from KU in May 2017 
with a BGS in Psychology 
and a minor in Business. 
She has applied to attend 
the Social Welfare Gradu-
ate Program at The University of Kansas Medi-
cal School in Kansas City starting in Fall 2017. 
In addition to her 20 hour course load this 
spring semester, Destiny is a tutor and an Oli-
ver Residence Hall Desk Assistant. 

JORDAN MERADITH 
Omaha, Nebraska 

 

FOURTH YEAR RECIPIENT: 
Jordan will complete her 
student teaching required 
for a Bachelor of Science 
in Elementary Education.  
She found her passion for 
teaching through her job 
at Hilltop Child Develop-
ment Center where she has worked since her 
second semester at KU. She writes: “I am very 
excited to start my student teaching next year! I 
recently got a kitten named Elvie.” Jordan is 
head coach for a middle school girls volleyball 
team through the Lawrence Department of 
Parks and Recreation.   

DANIELLE GERETY 
Wichita, Kansas 

 

SECOND YEAR RECIPIENT: 
Danielle will be a junior ma-
joring in Microbiology with 
a pre-Clinical Laboratory 
Sciences emphasis. Dan-
ielle’s academic plans 
changed dramatically this 
year. During Fall of 2016, 
while working in undergraduate research and 
shadowing physicians, she realized that she no 
longer wanted to become a Pathologist. She 
wrote, “I was devastated because I felt like I 
had no idea where my life was heading and in 
what direction I wanted my career to go; howev-
er, I knew that I wanted to continue with sci-
ence. I applied for the Clinical Laboratory Sci-
ences program at The University of Kansas 
Medical Center and hope to be taking classes 
at KU Med Center in Kansas City next year.” 

CHEYENNE BROWN 
Kansas City, Kansas 

 

THIRD YEAR RECIPIENT: 
Cheyenne will be a junior 
next year and will contin-
ue her studies in Evolu-
tion, Ecology, and Organ-
ismal Biology. She shared 
in her renewal application, 
“I hope to continue work-
ing as a Teaching Assistant for the Undergrad-
uate Biology program and to join more organi-
zations that will help facilitate my education in 
the Biology program, as well as support my 
educational goals of getting into veterinary 
school. Cheyenne shared: “I truly believe that 
with all of the support I have received from 
family, friends, and of course, Kitchen 8, I will 
be able to make my dreams a reality.”  



JULIE HIEGER 
Andale, Kansas 

 

SECOND YEAR RECIPIENT: 
Julie will graduate in May 
2017 with a Bachelor of 
Science in Applied Behav-
ioral Science. Starting in 
the Fall 2017, she will con-
tinue her education in the 
Masters of Occupational 
Therapy program at The University of Kansas 
Medical School. Wrapping up her senior year, 
she reminisced about her time at KU saying, “I 
have been blessed by being a past member of 
Watkins Scholarship Hall, where I met many 
great friends and my current roommate. As I go 
forward, I leave with fond memories and am 
proud to continue as a Jayhawk. What is going 
on in my life now is that I am realizing my bless-
ings and looking forward to the future, whatever 
that entails.” 

KATE MCCURDY 
Lawrence, Kansas 

 

THIRD YEAR RECIPIENT: Kate 
will be a senior majoring in 
Civil Engineering with a mi-
nor in Business Administra-
tion. Kate participates in 
many activities including 
KU Women’s Chorale, Socie-
ty of Women Engineers, and 
KU Swim Club. As a resident of Margaret Amini 
scholarship hall, Kate noted that she sees Mrs. 
Watkins as a supporter of young women and a 
role model. She expressed great appreciation 
for the support provided through the scholar-
ship. Kate will be participating in the regional 
Concrete Canoe Competition on April 22. 

KATIE STRNAD 
Munden, Kansas 

 

FOURTH YEAR RECIPIENT: 
Katie will complete her 6th 
and final year of pharmacy 
school at the University of 
Kansas next year. The last 
year of training is structured 
around experiential learning 
and during the months from 
June 2017-April 2018, Katie will complete nine 
pharmacy rotations. She writes, “I am very excited 
to continue my education with these experiential 
rotations and begin putting into practice what I 
have learned in the classroom!” She also shared, 
“At the end of each year I complete in pharmacy 
school I am more convinced that I have chosen a 
career path I am passionate about. I would not be 
able to pursue this dream without the support and 
generosity of scholarships like the Elizabeth Miller 
Watkins Memorial Scholarship!” 

JULIA SANTOS 
Holcomb, Kansas 

 

SECOND YEAR RECIPIENT: 
Julia will be a senior con-
tinuing her studies in Biol-
ogy, with a focus on the 
pre-medicine track. She 
writes, “This next year I 
will be dedicating much 
more of my time studying 
for the MCAT and next Fall I will be applying to 
various medical schools (KU Med being first 
priority). Julia works as a peer leader through 
KU’s PLUS program. She is a Biology I tutor. 
Julia shared in her renewal application:  "The 
next few years of my academic journey will con-
tinually become more expensive. Any support, 
financially and emotionally, would be greatly 
appreciated."   



MADISON REED 
Edgerton, Kansas 

 

FIRST YEAR RECIPIENT: 
Madison was awarded the 
Elizabeth Miller Watkins 
Scholarship 2016-17. How-
ever, her plans changed 
and she did not attend KU. 
To pursue her dream of 
becoming a nurse practitioner, Madison has been 
admitted to the new partnership program at John-
son County Community College, which will allow 
her to simultaneously pursue an Associate Degree 
from JCCC and a Bachelor of Science in Nursing 
from KU. Madison shared in her renewal applica-
tion: “So far, the road to pursuing a nursing degree 
has been longer and more difficult than I ever an-
ticipated it to be.  I am incredibly grateful for the 
opportunity to remain a part of the Elizabeth Miller 
Watkins family, even as a non-traditional student in 
a new and exciting program.” 

KAYLA WEGLEY 
Ozark, Missouri 

 

THIRD YEAR RECIPIENT: 
Kayla, a first generation 
college student, will gradu-
ate in December, 2017 with 
a BFA in Dance. Kayla 
wrote, “I am very excited to 
be continuing work in re-
search and production on 
choreography analysis and funding in modern 
dance. I was awarded an internship through my 
department this Fall that allowed me to work 
closely with an international artist, as well as 
gave me new passion and direction for my ca-
reer. I have been fortunate to continue to work, 
and participate in leadership with the University 
Dance Company and Miller Scholarship Hall. I 
will be traveling to Italy in May, and teaching 
and choreographing over this summer.” 

RAJVI SHAH 
Overland Park, Kansas 

 

THIRD YEAR RECIPIENT: Rajvi 
will graduate from KU in 
May, 2017, with a Bachelor 
of Science in Neurobiolo-
gy. She has been accepted 
to the University of Kansas, 
School of Medicine, as an 
early decision candidate. 
She is currently studying abroad in Costa Rica 
and will begin medical school in the Fall. Her 
experiences shadowing physicians at KU Med 
Center motivated her to pursue a career in pedi-
atric neurology.   

KATY WINKEL 
Glen Elder, Kansas 

 

SECOND YEAR RECIPIENT: 
Next year Katy will be in 
her 5th year in the six-year 
PharmD program. She 
writes in her renewal appli-
cation, “The coursework 
continues to be very chal-
lenging, and I continue to 
work as many hours as possible at the  
Hy-Vee in Overland Park as a pharmacy intern. I 
am really enjoying my job at Hy-Vee and am 
learning a great deal from my customer interac-
tions.” Katy started working at a retail pharma-
cy near her hometown at the age of fourteen. 
The owner and pharmacist encouraged her pur-
suit of this career path and inspired her dream 
to attend the KU School of Pharmacy. 



SUGAR BOWL & 2016 ELIZABETH MILLER 

FROM THE 1930'S 
  Janice Gartrell Charitable Remainder Trust 
 

FROM THE 1940’S  
  Donna (Holm) Fisher (Watkins 1946-49)* 
  Roselyn (Skonberg) George (Watkins 1945-48) 
 

FROM THE 1950’S 
  Bev (Runkle) and Eldon Benso (Watkins 1954-58)* 
  Ann (Fahrbach) Branden (Watkins 1956-59)* 
  Gayle (Barry) Matchett (Watkins 1955-57)* 
  Pat (Powers) McClure (Watkins 1952-55)* 
  Creta (Carter) and W. Eugene Nichols (Watkins 1955-57) 
 

FROM THE 1960’S 
  Norma (Decker) and Joe Hoagland (Watkins 1969-71)*, 
    Memorial to Ruth Warren Wilkin (Watkins 1938-40) &   
    in honor of Gayle (Barry) Matchett (Watkins 1955-57) 
 

FROM THE 1970’S 
  Catherine (Trussell) Best (Watkins 1972) 
  Elizabeth (Ervin) Boman (Watkins 1971-75)* 
  Susan (Harshaw) Kissinger (Watkins 1970-74)* 
  Susan Masih (Watkins 1972-75) 
  Cathie (Fuller) and Ron Miller (Watkins 1970-73)* 
  Pat (Jolly) Putnam (Watkins 1971-74) 
  Sarah (Wohlrabe) and John Shortall (Watkins 1972-76)* 
  Elena Wahbeh (Watkins 1970-72)* 
 

FROM THE 1980'S 
  Annette Smith (Miller 1987-91) 
 

FROM THE 1990’S 
  Alica Thomas (Miller 1990-94) 
 

FROM THE 2000’S 
  Tobey Billinger (Watkins 2005-09) 
  Becky Doyle (Watkins 2000-04) 
  Dory Cochran (Watkins 2005-10) 
  Sarah Greenup (Watkins 2008-12)* 
  Stephanie (Wilkinson) Hargett (Watkins 2000-04)* 
  Paula (Hopkins) Wrigley (Miller 2003-08) 
  Ali (Bannwarth) Zayas (Watkins 2002-06)* 
 

WATKINS ALUMNAE 
   Linda (Knackstedt) Johnson 
   Patricia (Brown) Pedersen  

FRIENDS OF KITCHEN 8 
  Betty Alderson 
  Doris Brown*, Memorial to Carolyn Crocker  
    (Watkins 1944-46) 
  Camille A. Lauer 
 

* Indicates donor also contributed in 2015 

KITCHEN 8 DONATIONS 
Kitchen 8, a 501(c)3 tax-exempt organization, is an all 
volunteer group of alumnae and friends of Miller and Wat-
kins Scholarship Halls at the University of Kansas. There 
are no fees to join.  

 
You may make your tax-deductible contribution to the 
Elizabeth Miller Watkins Scholarship Fund and/or to sup-
port the activities of Kitchen 8 at our website: 
www.kitchen8.org/donate. Checks made payable to 
"Kitchen 8" noting "Kitchen 8 Sugar Bowl" in the memo 
line may be mailed to:  

DANA DIEC 
Kitchen 8 Treasurer 
1204 E. 117th Street, Apt. 5 
Kansas City, Missouri 64131 

 
One hundred percent of your contribution to the Elizabeth 
Miller Watkins Scholarship Fund goes directly to scholar-
ship recipients. You may also make your contribution for 
the Elizabeth Miller Watkins Memorial Scholarship Fund 
directly to Greater Kansas City Community Foundation, 
fund trustee, via the following link: 
www.growyourgiving.org/greater-giving/contributing/
contribute-to-your-fund. Checks made payable “Greater 
Kansas City Community Foundation,” noting "Elizabeth 
Miller Watkins Memorial Scholarship Fund" on the memo 
line, may be mailed directly to:  

GREATER KANSAS CITY COMMUNITY FOUNDATION 
1055 Broadway Blvd., Suite 130 
Kansas City, MO 64105 

 
Thank you for your efforts to support the mission of 

Kitchen 8 & the EMW Memorial Scholarship as together 
we promote the legacy of Elizabeth Miller Watkins. 

WATKINS MEMORIAL SCHOLARSHIP FUND DONORS 



2016-2017                    BOARD AND COMMITTEE MEMBERS 
 

Contact board members to join KITCHEN 8 and support the women  
of Miller and Watkins Scholarship Halls and the EMW Memorial Scholarship.  

For more information, please see our website at www.kitchen8.org. 

 
PRESIDENT 

Norma (Decker) Hoagland, W 69-71 
president@kitchen8.org 

 
VICE-PRESIDENT 

Elizabeth (Ervin) Boman, W 70-74 
vicepresident@kitchen8.org 

 
SECRETARY 

Paula (Hopkins) Wrigley, M 03-07 
membership@kitchen8.org 

 
TREASURER 

Dana Diec, W 09-11 
treasurer@kitchen8.org 

 
HISTORIAN 

Laura (Draxler) Sixta, W 05-09 
historian@kitchen8.org 

 

MILLER CAMPUS COORDINATOR 
Judy (Johnson) Niebaum, M 58-61 
millercoordinator@kitchen8.org  

 
WATKINS CAMPUS COORDINATORS 
Camille (Icenogle) Olcese, W 71-74 

Stevi Ballard, W 06-10 
watkinscoordinator@kitchen8.org 

 
SCHOLARSHIP SELECTION CHAIRS 
Susan (Harshaw) Kissinger, W 70-74 

Valentine Baumann, W 03-05 
scholarship@kitchen8.org 

 
EMWMS ADVISORY BOARD CHAIR 

Alica Thomas, M 90-94 
advisory@kitchen8.org 

 
WEBSITE / NEWSLETTER CHAIR 

Sarah (Wohlrabe) Shortall, W 72-76 
communications@kitchen8.org 

 
MENTORING CHAIRS 

Cathie (Fuller) Miller, W 70-73 
Sarah Greenup, W 08-12 
mentoring@kitchen8.org 

 
LIZZIE’S LEGACIES COORDINATOR 

Gayle (Barry) Matchett, W 55-57 
lizzie’slegacies@kitchen8.org 

 
ANNUAL MEETING COMMITTEE 

Elizabeth (Ervin) Boman, W 71-75 
Pat (Jolly) Putnam, W 71-74 

meeting@kitchen8.org 
 

WEBSITE COORDINATOR 
Stephanie (McDuff) Hamby, D 95-97 

website@kitchen8.org 
 

CHAIR EMERITUS 
Bev (Runkle) Benso, W 54-58 


